TOWN OF CAPE ELIZABETH

MINUTES OF THE 

PLANNING BOARD WORKSHOP

(Minutes of a Planning Board workshop is prepared when the Planning Board takes a vote. Votes are restricted to holding an executive session, scheduling a public hearing, or deciding a potential conflict of interest)

December 1, 2020
7:00 p.m. Remote

As a result of the COVID-19 virus, the Planning Board will conduct the meeting via remote access as provided by Maine law. The Planning Board will use Zoom meeting to conduct the meeting and to allow the public to remotely attend and participate. Zoom will allow all Planning Board members, applicants, and members of the public to hear all discussion as required by law. Please use the following information to access the meeting by video/audio or audio only. 

Present:
Josef Chalat, Chair
Daniel Bodenski


Peter Curry
Andrew Gilbert


James Huebener
Carol Anne Jordan

Jonathan Sahrbeck


Also present was Maureen O'Meara, Town Planner

Mr. Chalat called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m
1.
Town Farm Parking Amendment. The Town Council has referred to the Planning Board an amendment to the Town Farm Zoning District to make parking a permitted use.

Ms. O'Meara introduced the amendment, which has been referred by the Town Council following an offer by a local contractor to add gravel to an existing casual parking area where vehicles are often stuck in the mud. Prior to accepting the offer, the Code Enforcement Officer was consulted and he concluded that parking is not a permitted use in the Town Farm Zoning District.
Mr. Gilbert asked if "parking" needs to be defined, and if the proposed amendment conflicted with Visual Assessment Report referenced in the purpose statement of the Town Farm District? Ms. O'Meara responded that "parking lot" is a defined term in the Zoning Ordinance. The Visual Assessment report developed criteria for and identified significant viewsheds in Cape Elizabeth and does not explicitly prohibit parking on the Town Farm.

Mr. Chalat asked if the anticipated improvements will trigger site plan review and Ms. O'Meara said it depends on what is done, but they probably would. He observed that this could snowball into a giant project.

Mr. Sahrbeck said that people already park there.  Mr. Curry asked if 10 yards of gravel can't be added without a full plan? Ms. Jordan supports following the process needed to create a functioning lot.
Ms. Jordan made a motion, seconded by Mr. Sahrbeck, to schedule a public hearing on the Town Farm Parking Amendment for the December 15, 2020 Planning Board meeting. The motion passed 6-0 (Huebener absent).

2.
Fence Amendments. The Town Council has referred to the Planning Board an amendment that regulates fence height within 5' of the property line.

The Planning Board asked why this is proposed, and Ms. O'Meara explained that the Town Council had received comments regarding a recently installed fence on Shore Rd. A review of fence regulations was then referred to the Ordinance Committee. The committee reviewed a range of fence regulations in other communities. The town does receive several calls a year from residents who are installing a fence asking if there are restrictions, so the Ordinance Committee concluded that adding a specific height limit might be helpful.
Mr. Bodenski shared that he contacted Code Enforcement Officer Ben McDougal earlier this year asking about any fence regulations and he was told there is no height limit.

Mr. Curry noted that fences are not installed at ground level to reduce rot and the height definition should adjust for this to accommodate standard sized fence panels.

Mr. Chalat noted that the proposed 8' height limit creates a big shadow zone, but fences do that.

Mr. Sahrbeck and Ms. Jordan said that 8' is a normal fence height when seeking privacy.

Mr. Chalat does not like tall fences along the road and asked about regulations elsewhere. Ms. O'Meara explained that, in the review of fence regulations elsewhere, there are some that vary fence height at the front, side and rear yard setback.

Mr. Gilbert questioned if the corner clearance requirement wording prohibits maintaining hedges to meet the requirement? Ms. O'Meara suggested that the wording means that you should not maintain the corner hedge at higher than 3.5'.

Ms. Jordan made a motion, seconded by Mr. Sahrbeck, to schedule a public hearing on the Fence Amendments for the December 15, 2020 Planning Board meeting. The motion passed 6-0-1 (Huebener abstained).

The workshop adjourned at 7:35 p.m.
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